Minutes of the blended “Teams” meeting of the Governors of ST GILES SCHOOL held on Thursday 30th March, 2023 at 6.00 p.m.
PART A MINUTES
Present:

Kathleen Shields – Vive Chair (in the chair)

Paul Thirkettle - Chair 


Curlita Campbell




Katherine Lewis

Beverley Hayllar




Caroline Horgan
Reshma Khan





Warren Miller




Also Present: 
Callton Young – Associate Member


Colin Milsom – Clerk to the Governors

Absent: Peter Denman, Neal Fraser
1.
Resignations and Apologies
The board had been informed by Ken Morcombe that he was standing down from the board of St Giles School with immediate effect as he felt that he could no long give the role the time and dedication it deserved.   On behalf of board members and the school, the chair expressed his thanks to Ken who had worked tirelessly to support the school.
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from both absent governors.   The meeting was quorate.
2.
Declaration of Business and Pecuniary Interests and DBS 

There were no declaration or changes to current interests and the agenda items for this meeting.   With the exception of the clerk's, which was in hand, all DBS registrations were up to date. 
3.
Headship Appointment 

Since the last meeting there had been further discussions between the school and chairs and it was confirmed that from the start of the next term, the head teacher from Addington Valley School would cover for 3 days a week, and his 2 deputies would provide cover for the other 2 days, for a period of up to 2 terms.   This was agreed by the board.   The financial arrangements were being discussed at the present time.

4.
Membership and Committees
Co-options – Ken Morcombe had been a co-opted governor so this now left a vacancy.   The vice chair would contact GfS to see if they had any candidates with skills covering curriculum.

Beverley Hayllar agreed to take over the position of chair of the Achievement & Standards Committee until the end of the current school year.

Parent Governor – Peter Denman would end his current term on the 11th June 2023 and the election process would be managed by the school.   Paul Thirkettle would end his current term on the 1st December 2023.

LA Appointed Governor – The LA had finally sent the letter of confirmation for the appointment of Jill Manson.
Staff Governor – Shakyra Auguste was on long term sick leave and it had been agreed that the post should be filled.   Two staff members were interested in taking on the role but wished to share it.   The clerk advised that only one could be the staff governor but the second could be appointed as an Associate Governor and this was agreed.   The head teacher would inform the staff members concerned.
Committee Allocations
Jill Manson would formally be a member of the L & A Committee.
5.
Minutes 30th November 2022 and 22nd March 2023

The minutes of the board meetings held on the 30th November 2022 and 22nd March 2023 were agreed as a correct record and were signed by the chair.
6.
Actions & Matters Arising from the Minutes

The identified actions from the previous meetings had been dealt with and there were no other matters.

7.
 Correspondence & Chairs Action

There was nothing to report.

8.
Head Teacher's Report 


The report had been sent to board members and the head teacher went through the key points.

The school improvement outcomes had been reworded to reflect current wellbeing priorities and specific actions relating to this were covered later in the report.

The number on roll was 115 which included 9 part time nursey places and the school had 108 commissioned main school places from Croydon  and 6 commissioned full time equivalent / 12-part time nursery places.
Across the school numbers varied in the groups with some bulge year groups with other being very small.
There had been a lot of movement in the population as a result of parents being rehoused. So there was a very high rate of pupil mobility.   The follow up process was quite complex in order to ensure pupils were appropriately tracked to new schools.

There was still quite high absence with adjusted attendance being at 86.3% compared with 86.5 % in the autumn but there was a high instance of sickness as well as extended but unauthorised holiday absence, although compared to other school settings the schools unauthorised absence rate was very low.   There were 3 child protection cases, 1 of which related to an out borough child.

As part of a staff training exercise, staff were requested to make a CPOMS entry for a fictitious child.

There had been one incident where a staff member had needed to use positive handling and appropriate reports had been filed.   Other staff would be receiving training.
Staffing – The school still had a high level of sickness, some of which were long term and these were being managed through the schools HR provider.

A staff wellbeing survey had been carried out and some of the key responses had been listed in the report.   There was a degree of concern that there only appeared to be a 56% response but given that some staff members held more than one role in the school and it was possible that the had only responded once since their second post was already covered .   The survey would be repeated on a regular basis.

It was agreed that some of the lower responses could well be related to the fact that as a result of covid staff had not been able to mix or socialise to the extent that they had prior, however there was now an increase in inter school contact and this would increase.

Two staff members had been on a course which also covered well-being and were liaising with staff at Christchurch School in Purley and another school to formulate a whole school Wellbeing Policy.

One of the challenges that staff did face was the physical limitations of the building.

Governor felt that the percentage responses were very good and it would be interesting to see the outcome from the next survey which would be conducted in about 12 months.

The board discussed the introduction of Parent Voice and the fact that during lockdown the school had run virtual coffee mornings.   It was recognised from discussions with parents that a parent’s forum where they could share experiences, and hopefully solutions would be of benefit to them.   Curlita Campbell would see if she had a link to a school which had run one.


The head teacher was thanked for her report.
9.
Committee Reports


The following reports were received and noted:

Strategy - Tuesday 10th January

A & S - Wednesday 18th January 

School Health & Safety Committee (discussed at A & S and circulated for that meeting


Joint board HST February 2023 – There were no actions arising from the meeting.
There were no other questions on the committee minutes.
10.
Items for Approval


It was noted that to date the school had not received any additional notification about funding but the LA had confirmed that should the school run out of funds in its bank account then the LA would ensure that there were sufficient funds to cover staff salaries.
11.
School Policies


The following policies were all agreed:


General Policies


Staff Capability procedures 2023 (Teachers) & (Support Staff)



St Giles Accessibility Plan 2023


KCSIE 2022


St Giles School First Aid Policy March 2023


St Giles Protection of Biometric Information of Children Policy 2023


St Giles Complaint Policy 2023 (approved by email – for noting only)


Finance Committee Policies (for noting only – approved at the combined committee & special board meeting) 

Finance Policy and Procedure Document (updated) & Scheme of Delegation 2023 (amended tender limits)

Whistleblowing Policy* (SLA)


Charging & Remissions Policy 2023

School Meal Debt Policy2023

Inventory of stock / write off / disposal Policy 2023

Fire Safety Policy, Strategy & Plan 2023

Emergency Evacuation Plans – School, School House, Modular Build and Evacuation Plan 2023


Traffic Management Plan 2023
.


In addition as a result of the work of the new EWO’s the school Attendance Policy was being amended and would be submitted for approval.   The Personal Care Policy was also being updated.   Both would be circulated to board members.
Action

12.
Staffing Update

It had been agreed at the Special board meeting that temporary assistant head post be created and the head teacher had circulated a revised temporary staffing structure which was formally agreed by the board.
The school hoped to be able to appoint a PMLD teacher and had appointed to PCSA’s and a Welfare assistant.
13.
School Development Plan and SEF
As discussed under the headship report there had been some updates and amendments to reflect the staff wellbeing work that was being undertaken.   There was nothing else to report at this stage.
Governor Visit Reports – One had been received from Ken Morcombe and another was due from Reshma Khan for her Forest Schools visit.
14.
Governor Training Programme (Octavo)
Immediately prior to the meeting the clerk had been provided with a list of dates for the Safer Recruitment Training update for board members as their 2023/2024 Bespoke session.   It was agreed that this would take place on Tuesday 4th April from 6.00 p.m. and the clerk would confirm this with Octavo    There as nothing else to report.
15.
Any Other Business


On behalf of the board the chair recorded the member’s thanks for the work on the head teacher through what had been a very difficult period with covid and the budget/funding issues.

Governor communications with staff and parents


The school was running a coffee morning for parents on the 20th April at 10.30 which was included in the school newsletter.   These were sent out to board member who were welcome to attend.   In addition the staff did run special days for parents and it was agreed to ask the office to inform governors.


There was no other business.
16.
Publication of Minutes

As there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Part A Minutes it was agreed that the Part A Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the Chair.

17.
Dates of Future Meetings
The Governors noted the date of future meetings which would be held at 6.00 p.m.:

Strategy 25th April

A & S 10th May

Resources 12th July

FGB 19th July

An additional A & S Data meeting may be held prior to the FGB meeting
There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.30 p.m.

Date ……………………………

Chair …………………………..
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